Minutes for PPC Meeting on Tuesday 2ND May at 6:30pm

	Item
	Description

	1
	Apologies and note of attendees:

Attendees: Fr. Peter Cryan, Caroline Mottram, Steve James,
Jim Franey, Eileen Roddy
Apologies from Jean Bell, Sarina Bloor


	2
	Opening prayer


	3
	Comments/questions on minutes from PPC on 14th March
-The Holy Week Liturgy was successful and well attended.
-Readers and Eucharistic Ministers will meet on Saturday 13/5, 10am -12.30 pm to discuss liturgical and practical delivery issues.
-Provision of Holy Communion of both types will be offered at some Masses and is still under discussion.


	4
	 Update from Craft Club – attendance figures are small, between 1-5.
This will be reviewed and reconsidered after the first provision has been completed. The attendees are happy to provide items for sale and engage with parents at Christ the King Summer Fete.


	5
	Additional craft supplies have been donated towards the Craft Activities this month – textiles, DVDs etc.


	6
	Planning for Bishop Mark Davies’ visit on 16/17th June
The Bishop will attend on both days, say the Mass; he will remain behind to meet parishioners, at tea and cake social events. 


	7
	A practical method for renewing and increasing PPC membership was 
discussed.
The discussion identified a number of issues, as follows:
- the requitement to reach the required quorum of members for a meeting
- the likelihood of two members finishing their term of service at the end of September
-the need to co-opt replacement new members (reflecting the Parish Community).
- the possibility that a potential member could be sought from future Christ the King School Staff and existing parents, who reside in the Parish. Fr. Peter might help to source potential candidates.
The existing members would also encourage existing Parishioners and welcome expressions of interest and discuss this further throughout the Parish.

	8
	Comments on liturgy, music, and Communion under both kinds.
-The Easter provision (incorporating its musical element) was a resounding success. 
-Additional helpers are needed to support the function of the Parish, particularly if Holy Communion of both types is to be introduced at busier Masses.
-Monday morning Mass has been discontinued, due to lack of demand.


	9
	AOB.
Fire Safety Assessment.
The inspection and report have occurred. This is to be revisited in detail and will be reconsidered, and reported back upon, at a later date.

Solar Panels for Power.
Three tenders have been sought and are under consideration.
The Diocese is undertaking a pilot study of energy saving projects and St. Edwards has requested that it might become part of this exercise. The request is currently under consideration.


	10
	Date of next meeting
6.30 pm, 4 July 2023.


	11
	Closing prayer





